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Riverside Allergy Awareness   (Mr. Meek and Mrs. Palmer) 

There have been some discussions about the expectations of food aller-

gies at Riverside Schools.  Here is what we consider when it comes to 

peanut/tree nut allergies. 

 

1. All Riverside kitchens are peanut/tree nut free. 

2. Any snacks sent to classrooms for birthdays, celebrations, or 

other classroom parties should be peanut/tree nut free.  Any 

purchased or homemade snack should include the ingredient 

list.  A recipe is OK to send if made at home. 

3. We do allow peanut butter to be brought in a lunch.  We ask 

that students not share/trade lunch items. 

 

If there are any changes to a specific classroom regarding food aller-

gies, parents will be notified in writing. 
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The Class of 2024 received a grant to help students in need so 

if you or someone you know needs any of the following: 

 Backpack Program (Jana Hensley) 

Riverside Elementary and Intermediate School 

students have the opportunity to participate in the 

backpack program again this school year. The 

backpack program is designed to provide food for 

hungry children at times when other resources are 

not available, such as during weekends and school 

vacations.  

Food Bank for the Heartland supplies packs filled 

with nutritious food for children to take home on 

Friday afternoons. Each pack provides two break-

fast meals and two lunch or dinner meals. If you 

would like your child/children to participate, please 

call Jana Hensley at 484-2291 or email me at jhens-

ley@riverside.k12.ia.us. Thank you!  

Jaycee Mansfield leads the way for some 

fellow seniors on the first day of school. 
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Dedication of Dr. Charles L. Pigneri Athletic Complex    

September 8, 2017 

We have been so fortunate to have the commitment and support 

of Dr. Pigneri and his wife Carm in our communities since 1966.  

For over 50 years, Dr. Pigneri and his wife have continued to give 

valued support and dedication to our athletes, students, school 

system, and our Riverside communities.  Please plan to attend the 

dedication of the Charles L. Pigneri Athletic Complex which will 

be held during halftime of a home football game against Griswold 

on Friday, September 8. (photo submitted by Liz Graves) 

Dr. Charles L. Pigneri Sports Complex Update 

We are finalizing plans for the entrances to the Dr. Charles L. Pigneri Sports Complex.  If you intended to contribute but were waiting for some final details, now is the 

time.  We will be engraving the plates for the bricks and ordering the plaque soon.  Please complete the form and mail or deliver to the Riverside High School.   

We have a generous donation from John and Barbara McCowen, a bronze bulldog has been ordered and will be erected in memory of their daughter, Susie, a 1984 Oak-

land High School graduate. 

We have had many volunteers these last months, their names/businesses will be recognized along with the generous donors to this project thus far are: Marjorie Bentley, 

Jake & Donnell Kvaal family, Paula Schnack, Kevin & Kathy Cope, Junellyn Pierce, Jon & Kelly Fenn family, Dr. Charles & Carmella Pigneri, Clark County Acres/Roger & 

Bonnie Clark, Gary & Diane Forristall, Claire Palmer in memory of Darrell Palmer, Paul & Barb Hart, Applegate Electric, LLC./Dave Applegate, Ruth Feigenbutz, Dr. 

Zook’s Family Chiropractic, Jean Blackburn, Riverside Optimist Club, Bentley East, Schueman Transfer, Terry & Cyndy Haines, Keith & Joyce McClain in memory of Phyl-

lis Pendgraft, Keith & Joyce McClain, John & Barbara McCowen, Herbert, Carol & Emily Strong in memory of Mark Strong, Ted & Phyllis Johnk, Trevor Richardson, Mar-

shall Smith, Nick & Lana Rold, Wendy Young, Chris & Rachel Allensworth, Andrew & Sarah Messerschmidt, Andrew & Jana Hensley, Kenneth & Jackie Moore, Stacy Roll-

er, Meridian Clinical Research, Travis Rasmussen, Union Pacific/Janet Schafer, Donald & Kathleen Hendricks, Treynor State Bank, Marilyn McClain, Elaine Volkens and 

other Anonymous Donors. Names will be added to the list as donations are made.  

Thanks to all our generous donors. 

Photo by Callie Kallsen 
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We would like to give a special thanks to all of those who helped with the 

“Bruiser Cruiser”:  Mertes Welding, Carson Body Shop, CenPro Graphics, 

Hotze Tree Serve, AgriVision Equipment Group, plus anyone else who helped 

make this possible. 
Jaycee Mansfield 

Jacey Kallsen 

Above:  Craig Hummel presents Hunter Hodges with the “Player of Game” 

award from Progressive.  Congratulations, Hunter!    Thanks, Mr. Hummel. 

Mark Your Calendars: 

The FFA Fruit Sales Are BACK! 

Sale Dates: 

October 2-November 6 

Est. Delivery Date: December 4 

Fruit, Meat, Cheese 

More details in the next issue! 

 

 



 6 

GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!           GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!        GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS! 

This for the Elementary and Intermediate schools only! Parents can come 

anytime throughout that week and watch/participate with their kid(s)

during PE class. Parents/family members should contact either Mr. Stew-

art or Mr. Johnson if they are wanting to know when their child has PE 

during that week. Parents should sign into the office before coming to the 

PE class.  Thank you.  We look forward to seeing you. 

Right:  Participants from the Youth Football Camp prepare to enter the football 

field prior to the game on Friday, August 25.  Go DAWGS! 
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Elementary and Intermediate School (Jamie Meek, Principal PK-6) 

We have had a great first couple weeks of school and students are getting into the routines and academics of school.  Many of them took those first couple days to learn 

where to go and meet some new teachers and staff around the building.  A few tears were shed, but everyone has got moving and used to the new schedules and after the 

first couple days, it looks pretty much like a regular school day.  When you are talking to your child about the new school year, make sure to ask them about schedules and 

what their daily routine looks like.  For many of them it is new and can be scary, but we always make it through and it gets better.  When you have questions please do not 

hesitate to contact your child’s teacher or school to get those questions answered.  At the elementary and intermediate school we are in an implementation year for Posi-

tive Behavior Interventions and Supports, or PBIS that utilizes specific lesson plans to teach students about positive behaviors in various areas of the school: hallways, 

lunchroom, buses, recess, and a few other areas.  The first few days of school we will be taking time to teach each student our expectations for these areas around the 

school so that each student sees and hears the positive expectations for behavior.  We are excited about this new opportunity to teach our students some new expecta-

tions and also some new ways for us to celebrate our great students! 

Over the last few years in my newsletter articles I stressed having open and honest communication with your child’s teachers, myself, anyone associated with the school, or 

a question about a school policy.  Over the past few years it has become increasingly easy to get on social media and ask questions about the school, your child’s classroom, 

or something that happened at school.  In my experiences this type of discussion has led to a lot of wrong information, a misunderstanding about your question or concern, 

and sometimes hurt feelings over the wrong information.  I would always suggest that you contact your child’s teacher first, phone or email, or myself to get your answer 

before using social media.  If you want your child’s experience and your experience to be the most positive, talk with them when an issue comes up.  Be open with prob-

lems that you child is having at school, even if your child asks you not to talk to the school.  Send emails or make phone calls so that everyone who is in contact with your 

child is on the same page.  We want everyone in the community, all families, students, and staff, to have the best Riverside experience that they can!  

New goal post going in at the Intermediate School.  Thanks to the Optimists 

(our thanks for the photo and he information) 

Students wait to enter the Riverside Intermediate School on the first day of school. 

Left:  Intermediate students and 

staff assemble outside to discuss 

Bulldog Pride with some popsicles. 

(Tami Skank photos) 
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Riverside Elementary News 

Four Riverside students attended Wartburg All-State camp  at the beginning 

of August. They will rehearse for the next 2 months and then audition for All-

State on October 28th.  Pictured (left to right) above are:  Collin Price, Sara 

Conway, Rhyan Sanny, John Baker. (Kelsey Burns photo) 

Riverside Band performs at the first home game on the new football field.  (Amanda Brandon photo) 

State Marching Band Contest @ Glenwood 

Above:  The choir under the direction of Ms. Burns sings at first pep rally (photo submitted by Kallsen) 

Band performs marches in the Carson 

Rodeo parade. (Amanda Brandon photo) 

DON’T FORGET 

DEDICATION OF THE CHARLES L. PIGNERI SPORTS COMPLEX 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 8   (HALF TIME OF THE GAME) 

SOUP SUPPER @ 5 PM  @ JR.-SR. HIGH SCHOOL 
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Riverside Junior High Football 

Riverside Junior High Volleyball 
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Left and above:  Students, parents, and staff meet during open house at 

the jr.-sr. high school. 
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Left:  Volleyball girls serve supper at the pre

-game meal before the first home football 

game. 

WE 

R 

RIVERSIDE! 
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Our thanks to Lindsey Henderson for submitting some first day of 

school pictures at Riverside Elementary. 
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This summer Lauren Schueman 

[Lauren Schueman Photography] 

sponsored a giveaway. The win-

ning student would receive a 

FREE family photo session with 

Lauren and would be able to 

choose a teacher to also win $100 

from Lauren Schueman Photog-

raphy to be used in his/her class-

room, no strings attached. The 

winner of the contest was 4th 

grader, Logan Rose. He selected 

first grade teacher, Mrs. Alison 

Henry to receive the money. Mrs. Henry was able to purchase prizes 

for the treasure box, a phonics board game, and several books for 

her classroom library. Thank you, Lauren! (photos submitted by 

We R Riverside TeamMates Summer Fun (Lisa Putnam) 

Riverside TeamMates mentors and mentees got together in July for some food, fun and conversa-

tion.  Everyone enjoyed getting reacquainted and catching up on summer activities.  The Riverside 

TeamMates Program is excited for a new school year and the chance for the mentors and mentees 

to meet on a regular basis again!   

Our first year was extremely successful, as 24 students were matched with mentors.  However, we 

have several students who still need a mentor, so if you can spare 30-45 minutes during the school 

day to meet with a student to talk, play games, or eat lunch, please contact Lisa Putnam lput-

nam@riverside.k12.ia.us or Jana Hensley at jhensley@riverside.k12.ia.us   Thank you and go Bull-

dogs! 

  NO SCHOOL SEPTEMBER 4, 2017 

DEDICATION  CHARLES L. PIGNERI SPORTS COMPLEX FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2017 @ HALFTIME OF THE RIVERSIDE V. 

GRISWORLD FOOTBALL GAME 

SCHOOL PICTURES, SEPTEMBER 15, 2007 

RIVERSIDE HOMECOMING  WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 17-22 
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Riverside Students keep busy during the summer 

months.  Several students went to the county fair 

as well as state fair.  They were very successful. 

We thank Heather Johnson and Tyler Johannsen 

for all the pictures.  Congratulations, kids! 

       Ryan Conover, East Pottawattamie Co. Fair 

Pierce Johnson, East Pottawattamie Co. 

Abi Petersen, East Pottawattamie Co. Fair 
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Joel Henningsen 

East Pottawattamie Co. Fair 

Caiden Goodman 

Iowa State Fair 

Jamie Hackett 

7th Overall Lamb Carcass Iowa State Fair 



 16 

From The Counselor’s Office: 

Seniors, 

I will be emailing you information about college planning, careers, and schol-

arships as I get them.  Please check the wall for posters showing when colleg-

es are visiting our school.  Listed below is information dealing with paying for 

college. 

The Iowa College Access Network (ICAN) will be sponsoring a number of 

Paying for College meetings in August and September at community college 

campuses and centers.  The information presented will be an explanation of 

the financial aid process including the Free Application for Federal Student 

Aid (FAFSA).  The target audience for these presentations is this year’s high 

school seniors and their parents, but students from any high school grade 

level are welcome to attend.  October 1, 2017 will be the date for the 2018-19 

FASA to go online.  All presentations are free of charge and students or par-

ents from any school district are welcome to attend. 

Here is the schedule for these regional financial aid meetings in western Io-

wa: 

Sept 6        Denison – WIT Center                            6:00 pm 

Sept 13        Shenandoah – IWCC Center                6:00 pm 

Sept 20        Creston – SWCC                                  6:00 pm 

Sept 27        Council Bluffs – IWCC Student Center – Reiver Room    6:00 pm 

 

Riverside welcomes 7 new staff members to the district for the 201-2018 school year.   We 

are please to welcome these new staff members and wish them all the best . 

Above:  Row 1:  Ryanne McIntosh (Elementary/Intermediate Guidance), Nathan Clausen 

(Industrial Tech.), Larissa Potter (5th Grade Writing/Title 1 Reading), Jill Weathers 

(Kindergarten)  Row 2:  Tyler Johannsen (Agriculture), Cole Chapin (6th Grade), Nick 

Bates (Transportation Director) 

During lunch time,  there was a  table set up with pens and "I'm proud to be 

a Bulldog because" cards for students and staff to fill out.  These were dis-

played in the commons  during the Kickoff Supper!  

The Yearbook Staff will be selling advertisements for the 2018 yearbook during the week of October 2  thru October 16. 

Look for more details in the October newsletter.  Watch the Riverside website and Facebook page for information about 

the distribution of the 2017 yearbooks.  They have not returned from the publisher as of press time this month. 
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PLEASE NOTE: 

 2018 Page Program- Iowa Senate, House of Representatives, Legis-

lative Services Agency 

The Iowa Senate, House of Representatives, and Legislative Services Agency invite Iowa high 

school juniors and seniors to apply for Page positions for the 2018 session of the Iowa General 

Assembly.  Serving as a legislative page is a great opportunity for students. 

Included in this email is a link https://www.legis.iowa.gov/careers/apply?pid=57 to the online 

application.  The application forms can be completed by students and downloaded for sign-

ing, https://www.legis.iowa.gov/docs/careers/positions/D564415D-63D1-464E-A287-

4F727447FE4B.pdf.    

Please note that living arrangements for Pages are not supervised or provided.  We ask parents, 

guardians, and school personnel to carefully consider this aspect of the program and not recom-

mend students who may need a supervised environment. 

Please disseminate this information at your earliest convenience.  The deadline for receipt of 

applications is October 6, 2017.  

If you have questions regarding the program, please contact one of the persons listed be-

low.  Thank you for your assistance in making this opportunity known to your students. 

Sincerely, 

                                                          

W. Charles Smithson                                                                      Carmine Boal 

Secretary of the Senate                                                                Chief Clerk of the House 

Charlie.Smithson@legis.iowa.gov                                             515.281.5381 

 

New Faces At Riverside 

I'm Ryanne McIntosh and I'm originally from northwest 

Missouri. I graduated from Northwest Missouri State 

University with a BS in psychology. I then went to Ca-

pella University and graduated with an MS in school 

counseling. For the past 2 years, I worked with South-

western Community College in their Parents as Teach-

ers Program for Union and Adams counties. I'm very 

excited to be the elementary counselor here at River-

side this year!  Welcome, Ryanne! 

Riverside Student Honored 

 

On July 20, 2017 Riverside sophomore Abigale Petersen 

was crowned Jr. Fair Queen at the East Pottawattamie 

County Fair. The Queen was a senior at AHST-W, Sid-

ney Nelsen. The duties that she had to do as the Jr Fair 

Queen was pass out ribbons at the cattle, sheep, goat, 

chicken and rabbit shows. “I got to take many pictures 

with people visiting the fair and got to meet a lot of 

amazing people. I got to proudly represent the fair dur-

ing the weekend.”  Congratulations, Abi!  Riverside is 

proud of you. 

 Gute News (David Gute, 7-12 Principal) 

I hope it’s been a great summer, and you have had some time to spend with your children.  It is now time to start a 

new year, and I wanted to bring a couple of dates to your attention. 

Tuesday, August 29th at 7 PM: Parent meeting with Assistant County Attorney Shelly Sudmann. She discussed some 

of the dangers of social media and where students can get themselves into trouble/danger.  Topics included:  Bully-

ing, Cyber-Bullying, Sexting, and the penalties that could happen. 

Since she was addressing parents she covered ways to monitor children's on-line activities as well as cell phone activ-

ities and cell phone safety. 

At a later date,  Ms. Sudmann will be available to talk with students about the dangers of social media! 

Upcoming events include: 

Thursday, September 14th at 9:00 AM: Student Assembly with Bobby Petrocelli.  He will give a presentation 

around, “The Power of Every Moment. The Importance of Every Decision” 

Tuesday, October 24th: TSBank will provide a guest speaker.  They will visit about good character and anti-bullying. 

Over the summer I attended a conference with 5 teachers from the school district.  We will be rolling out a new character development curriculum.  We are calling it 

“Bulldog Pride” and will be working with students during advisory at a minimum of once per week.  There are 6 pillars of character that will be emphasized throughout the 

school year.  They are Trustworthiness, Respect, Responsibility, Fairness, Caring, and Citizenship.   

Photo:  Kallsen 

Photo:  Kallsen 

Photo:  Kallsen 
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Above:  Mrs. Shughart’s math students had a challenge to see who could build 

the tallest tower using dry spaghetti noodles and marshmallows.  This group’s 

tower was 73" tall!  

September 15, 2017 

School Pictures 
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Jacey Kallsen and Jaycee Mansfield hosted a 

blood drive in cooperation with the Red Cross 

on August 10th. The students surpassed their 

goal and got a total of 45 units. The girls appre-

ciate everyone who came and donated blood, 

baked goods, and/or drinks.   Thanks to Callie 

Kallsen for the pictures. 

ACE! 

Above and right:  Riverside Volleyball team played a tournament at AHSTW on Saturday, August 26.  Devyn Moore was named to the All-Tournament Team.  We want 

thank Leslie Amdor for sharing these pictures with us. 

Far left and left:  Riverside football 

cheerleaders  
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DEDICATION  CHARLES L. PIGNERI SPORTS COMPLEX  

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2017 @ HALFTIME OF THE RIVERSIDE V. GRISWORLD FOOTBALL GAME 

Coach Michaela Schwartzkopf and the high school volleyball players hosted youth volley-

ball camp the first week of August.  Third through sixth grade volleyball players had the 

opportunity to work on skills, teamwork, and have a lot of fun!   

Thanks to all the youth players who came to camp! 

Above and right:  High school volleyball  players help with the volleyball camp. 

3rd Grade 

5th Grade Campers with their high school 

mentors. 

VOLLEYBALL CAMP 

2017 

SOUP SUPPER AT 5:OO PM  @ COMMONS  JR.-SR. HIGH SCHOOL 
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On Sunday, August 27th the RHS Student Council hosted a back-to-school "Kick-Off" Kickball Tournament. Four teams participated and the BBB won the tournament- 

going undefeated! It was a fun afternoon!! (photos submitted by Callie Kallsen) 

SCHOOL PICTURES 

SEPTEMBER 15, 2017 
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Once again, we thank all those who shared photos with us for this issue.  Jen Perkins an Callie Kallsen supplied the foot-

ball and cheerleader pictures.  Students with the yearbook staff also contributed.  THANKS and enjoy some scenes from 

the Riverside Community School District. We R Riverside! 

Donia Days 

(Amanda Brandon) 
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Staff Meeting 

Above and below left:  Staff picnic 

Remember: 

NO SCHOOL   September 4 

School Pictures  September 15 

Don’t forget to join the booster club! 
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